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Honourable Chair and Distinguished Delegates
Good Afternoon, Ladies and Gentlemen - Azul Fellawen/ent Sitma d Aythma
The Human Rights Council's decision in 2016 to expand EMRIP's mission to include country engagement was very welcome and raised the hopes of IPs who saw it as an opportunity to draw attention to their suffering and a chance to work with States and EMRIP to end the injustices, dispossessions, and racism against IPs in all North Africa states in general and Amazigh in Azawad, Libya, and Kabylia in particular. If states refuse to enter into dialogue, it is necessary to assess the situation and develop new procedures to attract the states’ attention. We’ve been calling for this for years, but nothing happened yet. EMRIP should nevertheless exercise its mission of country engagement even when the state shows unwillingness.
We have to implement the necessary measures to ensure the survival of Amazigh communities, but this might require a collective effort from EMRIP and other UN entities. We must have agreements between the States and the Amazigh communities and use all available means to protect ourselves. We must have agreements between the States and the Amazigh communities to accompany all stakeholders and use all available means to defend ourselves. When such arrangements exist, we can ensure that the free and informed consent principle is respected. Such agreements or fair constitutions would help the Amazigh communities in North Africa at all levels. 
As far as we Amazighs are concerned, we wish to open discussions with governments to set up agreements and other constructive arrangements that would allow us, among other things, to:
- Invite EMRIP to establish channels to open dialogue with North African states. IPs are happy to invite EMRIP to visit North African countries to start discussions and communication with state governments.
- If it is impossible to go to a country, the meeting should be organised on the UN premises, for example, here in Geneva, inviting the State concerned. Even if the State refuses to participate, the meeting between EMRIP and the requesting IP will proceed.
These suggestions still need to be completed, but we request EMRIP's support for dialogue facilitation and cooperation to achieve that. 
Thank you, Tanemmirt. Tidir Tamourt Nagh
